MINUTES OF THE HOLLY HILL CEMETERY LOT 130 BLOCK ‘B’
WORKSHOP OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE
CITY OF PORT ST. JOE, FLORDIA, HELD AT HOLLY HILL CEMETERY
PORT ST. JOE,FLORIDA, FEBRUARY 1, 2011
5:22 P. M.

The following were present. Mayor Magidson, Commissioners Johnson, Stephens,
Gingell and Buzzett. City Manager Charles Weston, Public Works Director John
Grantland and Charlotte Pierce were also present.

The purpose of the workshop was to review a request of Mr. Bobby Smith to sub-divide
Lot 130 Block “B” of Holly Hilt Cemetery.

City Attorney Tom Gibson has written Mr. Smith a letter referencing City Code of
Ordinances Sec. 22-27. City of Port St. Joe Code of Ordinances Sec. 22-27. For
interment only; not to be divided. No lot as subdivided in any city owned or
controlled cemetery can be used for any other purpose than interment and
cannot be divided into smaller portions than originally laid down in the plats of
such cemeteries. (Code 1969, 6-2)

Consensus of the Commissioners was that a legal opinion has been given and the
Board should not deviate from it.

The workshop adjourned at 5:45 P.M.
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